
 

 

Pam Stewart, Commissioner 

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE  NOTE 

No. 2017-03 
 

 

School Business Services  

 
School Transportation Management Contact: Robert Manspeaker 

Phone:   850-245-9795  
                 

 

 
 

U.S. Department of Transportation Amends Drug-testing Program Regulations 

 

 
 

TO:  School District Transportation Directors 

  Charter School Transportation Directors 
 
FROM: Robert Manspeaker 

  Director of School Transportation 
 
DATE:  January 4, 2018 
 
SUBJECT:  U.S. Department of Transportation Amends Drug-testing Program Regulations 

 

 

The U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT) approved a final rule on 49 CFR Part 40, which amends 

federal DOT drug testing program regulations to align them with the U.S. Department of Health and 

Human Services mandatory guidelines for federal drug-testing programs.  

 

School districts are encouraged to review their current drug-testing policies to ensure adherence to the 

revised requirements of 49 CFR Part 40. This final rule will become effective January 1, 2018. 

 

Additional in-depth information concerning the final rule, summary of changes, custody-control form 

changes and policy review guidance can be found at the following links: 

 

 Final Rule (Effective January 1, 2018) 

 Part 40 DOT - Summary of Changes 

 Part 40 DOT – Custody Control Form Notice 

 Part 40 DOT - Policies Review Guidelines Notice 

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Robert Manspeaker at Robert.Manspeaker@fldoe.org or  

850-245-9795. 

 

 

RM 

 

cc:  District School Superintendents 

  Adam Emerson, Charter Schools Director  

     

 

  

 

https://www.gpo.gov/fdsys/pkg/FR-2017-11-13/pdf/2017-24397.pdf
https://www.transportation.gov/odapc/Part_40_Final_Rule_Summary_of_Changes
https://www.transportation.gov/odapc/Notice_CCF_December_2017
https://www.transportation.gov/odapc/Part_40_DOT_Policies_Notice_2017
mailto:Robert.Manspeaker@fldoe.org

